
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY 
Central Region Office 

1250 West Alder St., Union Gap, WA 98903-0009 • 509-575-2490 

May 8, 2023 

Sent via email  

Katie Krajicek 
HDR Engineering  
412 East Parkcenter Blvd., Suite 100  
Boise, ID 83706 

RE: Ecology Comments on Phase 3 Remedial Investigation Report, dated March 2023 

• Site Name:    Simplot Soilbuilders Sunnyside 
• Site Address:   300 South First Street, Sunnyside 
• Facility Site ID No.:   76742139 
• Cleanup Site ID No.:   2558 
• Agreed Order No.:   DE 16446 

Dear Katie Krajicek: 

Thank you for submitting the above-referenced document. No revision or reissue of the Phase 3 
Remedial Investigation Report is requested. Ecology agrees that Simplot should proceed to a Feasibility 
Study (FS).   

Requirements of the FS are set forth in Agreed Order DE 16446,1 Exhibit B, Task 5, “Feasibility Study.” 
This section indicates “Prior to beginning the FS, a Key Project Meeting will be held to review ARARs, 
potential remedial alternatives and establish points of compliance.” Ecology will work with Simplot to 
set up a meeting to discuss these items and the schedule for the FS moving forward. 

Please contact me at (509) 907-1353 or Rachel.Caron@ecy.wa.gov if you require any clarification of 
these comments or have further questions. 

Sincerely, 

 
Rachel Caron 
Site Manager 
Toxics Cleanup Program 
Central Regional Office 

cc: Molly Dimick, J.R. Simplot Company 

 
1 https://apps.ecology.wa.gov/cleanupsearch/document/84140 


